The July 2009 Council meeting was not held.  A quorum was not met by the council members.

The August 2009 Council meeting was held on 8/5/09. Council President Tom Carter called the meeting to order at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Roll Call showed Favire, Carter, Rosenstock, & George were present.  Also in attendance were Atty. Charles McCormick and many concerned residents.


The June 2009 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display.  A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by George, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and was accepted by a motion from Favire 2nd by George, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.6/03/09

$ 2973.62

$112986.56
$28447.19

Deposits


$12326.54

$  1903.46
$     .00

Withdrawals

$ 2661.74

$  4224.90
$ 3829.00

Interest

     $
    

$    37.44
$__  8.71

Bal. 7/01/09

$12638.42

$110702.56  
$24836.90





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 6/03/09

$13862.88

$1031.89

$1.63

Deposits


$     .00

$    .00

$ .00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$    .00

$ .00

Interest


$    4.66

$    .35

$ .00
Bal.7/01/09

$13867.54

$1032.24

$1.63

SEWER FUND

Bal. 6/03/09


$32966.40

Penn Vest interest 7/1
$ 9696.40 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$     .00

Deposits



$11155.06

Interest



$    5.52
Bal 7/01/09


$34430.49

GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.7/01/09

$12638.42

$110702.56
$24836.90

Deposits


$ 1375.75

$  2365.05
$     .00

Withdrawals

$ 2175.09

$      .00
$ 3829.00

Interest

     $
    

$    37.77
$__  7.57

Bal. 8/05/09

$11838.08

$113105.38  
$21015.47





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 7/01/09

$13867.54

$1032.24

$1.63

Deposits


$     .00

$    .00

$ .00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$    .00

$ .00

Interest


$    4.67

$    .35

$ .00
Bal.8/05/09

$13872.21

$1032.59

$1.63

SEWER FUND

Bal. 7/01/09


$34430.49

Penn Vest interest 8/1
$ 9696.40 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$11300.00

Deposits



$11370.90

Interest



$    5.20
Bal 8/05/09


$47410.51

RECEIPTS:  READ (7/1/09) 


$ 1903.46

HA Berkheimer, EIT


$  101.56

Luzerne Cty, Delinquent Taxes


$  105.35

Realty Transfer Taxes


$   25.00

Zoning Permits


$  200.00

Contractors Permits


$  942.84

Taxes Collected


$11155.06

Sewer Fees Collected, (March)

Receipts for 8/5/09


$ 2365.05

HA Berkheimer, EIT


$  493.15

Luzerne Cty, Delinquent Taxes


$   58.80

Realty Transfer Taxes


$  150.00

Zoning Permits


$  150.00

Contractors Permits


$  420.00

Garbage Fees Collected


$  942.84

Taxes Collected


$11300.00

Sewer Connection Fees Collected 


$11230.90

Sewer Fees Collected (April)

BILLS: 
READ(7/1/09)


$  104.91

HA Berkheimer, Admin & Comm (May)


$   73.51

PP & L April 2 Streetlights(May & June)


$ 3829.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, July Garbage Collection


$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, July salary


$  200.00

Zoning Officer, Sally Horny, June Salary


$   58.72

Verizon, Telephone 6/7/09 to 7/6/09


$ 1005.55

Borton Lawson,Dam Breach Hydrologic Analysis


$   57.00

Kirby Memorial Health Ctr- 3 water tests


$  180.00

Paragon Total Home Maint., cut grass @ 





ballfield 2 x’s


$   95.40

Reeves Rent a John Inc, June


$  250.00

Jill Cassarella, summer prog

Bills for 8/5/09


$  37.58
HA Berkheimer, Admin & Comm (June)


$3829.00
JP Mascaro & Sons, August Garbage Collection


$ 150.00
Atty. Charles McCormick, August Salary


$ 208.80  Zoning Officer Salary, Sally Horny July & postage


$  59.70
Verizon, telephone 7/7/09 to 8/6/09


$ 375.00
DGK Ins, Treasurers Bond


$ 285.00
Kirby Memorial Health Ctr, 15 water tests


$ 920.00
Paragon Total Home Maint., cut grass @ ballfield 




& trim roads


$  95.40
Reeves Rent A John July Portable Potty


$ 700.00
Jill Cassarella, summer program


$ 700.00
Jill Rosenstock, summer program


$ 558.00
Stephanie Longmore, summer prog & supplies, aid




& lifeguard.


$  45.00
Assoc of Mayors of Boroughs of PA, 2010 dues


$  50.00
Alpha Pro, remove tree @ Oak & Terrace


Carter made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


UNFINISHED BUSIINESS:


Carter wanted to remind everyone that at the end of the year we are still looking for a secretary/treasurer.  Don’t know if anyone has come forward but it would be a good idea to get on board early.  I believe we will need 1 more councilperson.  Anyone interested in running please do so as a write-in in November.

Teresa mentioned about cutting down a tree.  There was a complaint about a dead tree on corner of Terrace & Oak so we had it cut down.  

We spoke about buying some recycling bins last time.  There are a lot of new residents in need of bins.  For the past 2 or 3 years that has been a question asked of me numerous times as to where they can get a recycling bin.  Teresa contacted the same company we purchased the cans from before and to purchase 150 cans the cost runs about $2612.  About $15/per can.  We discussed about collecting $5.00/can to defray the cost.  The people that don’t have any cans right now should get first shot at obtaining one and then if someone wants an extra one they can purchase one for $5.00.  

Carter made a motion to purchase the $150 cans for $2612, 2nd by George, roll call all in favor, none opposed motion carried.


The cans will be stored in the basement of the community house.  They can contact me or someone on council and when they pay their $5 get a can.  Discussion ensued.


Carter said another item brought up last month was a concern about a culvert by Richard Geyer who is building a new home on the horseshoe. There is a culvert under the road by the new building and it needs to be replaced. The mayor and myself have both looked at it. It has rusted and is collapsing.  There are actually 2 others on Horseshoe that need to be replaced as well. The approximate cost is about $1000 after speaking with Dennison Twp since they just replaced some.  

Carter made a motion to replace the culverts on the Horseshoe, 2nd by Favire, roll call all in favor none opposed, motion carried.  Discussion ensued about bidding process and using Liquid Fuels funds for the replacement.

QUESTIONS:


Vince Kimsal said he was looking at the Penn Lake website and is concerned as to what was reported.  Saturday July 25th there was an association meeting and reported in the minutes they mentioned about a sand purchase and how the borough was going to pay 50% of the cost of it.  There wasn’t a Borough meeting last month and it wasn’t talked about in May or June yet they already knew they would recoup 50% of the cost before it ever made it to a public forum.  He has a problem with this if it is the case.  Wants the borough to be careful because there could be a conflict of interest on the board. Discussion ensued.

Vince continued to clarify.  Jill is on recreation and involved with the summer program. She voted to pay herself she should have abstained.  George feels that it was an oversight and believes that in the past council members may have forgotten to abstain when approving payment of bills. Council thanked Vince for pointing this out and we will be more careful in the future.


Mrs. McGarrigan said she placed signs about the Association meeting for July 25th the week before on the bulleting board and on the porch of the Community Building.  When she returned on Thursday she said the signs disappeared.  Discussion ensued.


Phil McGarrigan said there was a paddleboat that was loose over the weekend.  The owner lent the boat to someone else to use and it was put into the trash two years ago.  Someone now put it back into the lake.  There was a lot # on the boat and that’s how we tracked the owner. He suggested that names or lot #’s should be placed on the boats so that the owners could be found if they go astray.  


Barbara Sudimak asked if anyone checked out the drainage at the rec area by the Tennis courts.  She feels there is a problem there also.  Carter said that there are other areas around the lake that need to be addressed and thinks this one may be one of them.


Randy Johnson said that he used to cut all the weeds and shrubs on the roads around the lake before and this year he wasn’t asked to make a bid.  Feels he was shunned.  Carter said that he was under the impression he was asked and didn’t come back with a quote. Randy said he was approached to cut the grass at ballfield and public beach and community house.  Feels it wasn’t handled properly.  All the things he was hired to do before are not being done.  The road master should know that there are several things that need to be done.  Example is the drainpipe or catch basins.  They need to be cleaned. The overhanging branches or brush need to be trimmed. Carter apologized to Randy if he wasn’t asked he was under the impression he was.  It was not an oversight you were not intentionally omitted from this.  The bids were requested by phone calls.  

Randy also said that everyone here knows that he is a contractor.  While he was on vacation there was meeting called.  The owner of the home was not present either but the inspector the building officer and the mayor and perhaps Jill Rosenstock were present.  Jill said she was not there, but was called by Eric when he couldn’t get in touch with Tom.  Randy said he received a bill from Eric Woelfel, Why?  Carter replied he doesn’t know why you would be billed for it.  George commented that if Eric Woelfel was called he would have been called by the homeowner and therefore the homeowner should be responsible for paying his bill.   As council we didn’t call Eric nor asked him to represent us in any way.  

CORRESPONDENCE:


Carter said about 6 or 7 months ago the mayor was our representative to put together a Hazard Mitigation plan.  We have received it and haven’t gotten a chance to read the whole thing.  The only Mitigation Action that is required where Penn Lake is mentioned is to just continue to monitor the dam, which is what we are doing.  It says that the Emergency Action plan was adopted in 2008, which we did, and continue annual inspections of the dam and perform updates like emergency action plan as necessary.  Discussion ensued.


Carter said that we received a request for a donation from the playground committee.  


Kelly Cassarella from the playground committee said that they raised approximately $4000.00 but need more time and more funds to make it happen.  Anything would be appreciated.  

Carter commended the whole playground committee on their drive to make it happen.  They weren’t dependant on anyone else but went and actually did it themselves.  


Rosenstock wanted to clarify that it is not an association driven project it is the Boroughs project.  The Borough Council has to agree to allow the construction of the playground and it needs to be voted on.  Carter had some concerns regarding the maintenance of it, how it will be insured and maintained safe.  Who will have the responsibility for maintaining it?  

Rosenstock said that the playground companies they are looking at are guaranteeing it for a long time.  As far as our insurance as long as it is maintained it would not be a substantial increase at all.  It would be basically “At your own risk” type just as swimming without a lifeguard at the beach is interpreted.  She has been in touch with our insurance company, and has spoken with Rhonda.  Our insurance would increase a little bit but not a substantial amount as long as it is put in by a certified licensed playground company. We are looking at Playworld and Miracle.  Discussion ensured.  

The approximate cost is between $5000 and $6000 for the swing set and ground cover.  The location of the playground would be on Borough land off of 1st base all the way out.

Discussion ensued about whether its wetlands and whether drainage may be blocked out there.  No permits are needed because the Borough owns it.

George made a motion we accept and construct a play structure placed at that corner of the ball field, 2nd Rosenstock roll call all in favor none opposed motion carried.


A resident Dana Goldstein is in favor of the playground but concerned about the drainage issue at the proposed playground area.  Discussion ensued.  Any drainage issue will be corrected before a playground is placed. 


Phil McGarrigan asked for a clarification on the amount of money still needed.  Kelly replied that the sale goes to the end of August on the equipment.  It will increase by 8 or 9 percent next year.  The people have been very generous.  

Carter made a motion that we donate $1000 to the playground committee on the construction of the playground, 2nd by Favire, Roll call- Favire, Carter, George all in favor, Rosenstock abstained, motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Mayor couldn’t be with us but asked Carter give his report.  Carter stated that there was a company that contacted the Mayor to do an address verification project for 911.  If you see a vehicle riding around, a company called GEOCOM with 911 on side that’s for the address verification for 911.  


Carter said there have been several situations brought up with drainage issues. One is on Woodland by Longmores home water keeps running down. There is no ditch and its going across the road into another persons property and the other is an ongoing problem where its been there a long time in front of Augie Ciullas house.  There are two huge puddles that seem to be there all the time and it seems to be a major problem that needs to be addressed. It’s a mosquito trap and isn’t a good thing and in the winter becomes an ice rink.  Carter feels we should budget for the repair.  Discussion ensued.


Carter said that there is a House Bill 1500 in the PA House right now that may not go through.  However the whole idea behind this is to start charging the municipal governments for state police protection when they are your sole source of police protection.  Penn Lake relies solely on state police.  The article in the paper stated that this bill would impose a fee for each resident of $52.00 the first year, $104 the second and $156 the third.  For part time police the residents would pay $17, $34 and $52 the third year.  Discussion ensued.

About ten years ago or so there was a lot of discussion of regionalization with White Haven.  At that time it didn’t go over too well.  Dennison Twp does have police protection from White Haven for which they pay and Tom feels its something we should look into.  If the bill goes through we would have to raise taxes for it because we don’t have the money for it.  Don’t know if the service would be any better than what we have now.  Discussion ensued.  Carter will speak with Dennison Twp and White Haven and get more information about the regionalization.  We should be prepared.


There were some appliances left by the road and the homeowners were advised to speak with JP Mascaro and obviously they did since the appliances are gone.

There was someone in the lake using a weed whacker to cut the lily pads from a boat.  Not good idea using a motorized whacker in the lake and from an environmental view cutting lily pads doesn’t seem to be a good idea either.  When we spray it is environmentally approved.  Please do not weed whack the lily pads.

Also, shooting the geese is a federal offense.  You cannot shoot them.


Favire said the lake is very clean and we are well within the limits.  There was a health inspection at the beaches all was well.

Rocco Cassarella said DEP was here sampling the water and was impressed with the clarity of the water. We have one vegetation called bladderwort.  DEP said that its not a problem now but can be in the future.  We will have to keep an eye out.  Near the pagoda it’s loaded with it.  Carter said that in the past we have sprayed for it.  There is one more sampling and everything seems good for now.  Discussion ensued.


Carter said he doesn’t have anything to report on the dam.  Still waiting on the stability analysis.


George said that she went around the roads and feels there are issues with the macadam where it’s breaking up especially where the sewers were put.  Terrace is also pretty bad.  We will need to address this in the near future.  George thanked Randy for making her aware of the need for the trees to be trimmed and the catch basins to be cleared out.


Rosenstock said that the Health inspector was here and the beaches were ok. We passed 100%.  A Picnic table is in need of repair at the beach and will let the association know about that.  In the summer program we had 17 kids enrolled, down from previous years.  

Karen Boback our state representative wanted us to be aware that she has is available at the Dennison Twp meetings.  Their meetings are the same time and dates as ours.  Anyone needs to speak to her she will be available though.  If we have any concerns she would be willing to come to our meeting.


Sally Horny said she has a check for the balance payment for Chris Lawson.  A neighbor was concerned that their next-door neighbor was going to build a gazebo.  Went over and told her it wouldn’t be allowed.  Asked for some drawings to be presented so as to determine if it would be allowed or not.  Have not heard anything yet.


Dana Goldstein asked if we have a policy about smoking at the beach.  Carter replied we don’t have any in place right now.  Rosentock said that she is looking into information about a program called “Healthy lung Pennsylvania” for when we get our playground.

NEW BUSINESS:


We have received a letter some months ago from Dennison Twp about moving forward with allowing homeowners in their township to connect to our sewer lines that pass through their area.  Spoke with Charlie and he spoke with their solicitor Whitey Maier and it is moving forward.  Atty. McCormick forwarded a form type of agreement without any specifics for Whitey to look at.  Generally for our purposes it’s a question of the connection fee and how much money can be negotiated between Penn Lake & Dennison; how much going to the line. Basically what will Penn Lake get out of their connection fee? 


Carter received a proposal from the Planning Commission for zoning district regulations based on the SALDO.  What this basically does is bring some of the articles of the subdivision ordinances into the single lot ordinances of the lake.  The two items are driveway entrances and the natural feature preservation. Feels driveways should not have any drainage issues and thinks it’s a good idea.  The natural feature preservation deals with trees being 6” or more shall not be removed whenever possible unless they are located in the building location or within utility areas or driveways. Tom has concerns with this portion about telling people what trees they can or cannot take down.  Feels it would be an enforcement nightmare and just doesn’t think it would be a good idea. Discussion ensued.

Barb Sudimak commented that we want to preserve trees as much as we can.  

Jerry Daily said when a developer comes in they basically take down all the trees.  This is to try to stop that and have a buffer zone created between land and road.  They are trying to stop the clear cutting.  We need to get to somewhere in between. Whatever would make sense. Carter said he has a problem with telling people what to do.


Carter said that the Mayor had Penn Dot come and do a study on the Roads.  We will need 12 speed limit signs and hardware based on their recommendation of the survey to make it an enforceable speed limit.  The cost is approx $90-$100 a piece.  This needs to be done.  Is there any grants or money available for this does anyone know?  Will need to look at where the money will come from for this.

QUESTIONS:


A resident Joyce from 72 William Dr asked where the signs will be placed.  Carter said he really doesn’t know the layout.  Doesn’t have the proposal with him.  


Carolyn Basler 106 Hollenback Rd, asked about having the exit from Hollenback Rd by the stone quarry repaved. Carter replied that he believes that it would be two exits from the same roadway and Penn Dot would not allow it.  As you go out on Hollenback Rd by the bridge the road bears right so if you want to make a left turn you either go to the right or go through the dirt part to make the left hand turn, why not just go to a T and make either a right or left turn.  Discussion ensued.


A resident had a concern about 2 boxers running around loose.  Asked if we have a leash law.  The state of PA only has a law that states the dogs must be under control at all times. Discussion followed.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Carter, 2nd by George, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.







Respectfully submitted,



Teresa Wojciechowski, Secy


